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The Air Quality Public Advisory Committee (AQPAC) is an advisory body to the 

Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee (MWAQC).

DRAFT Meeting Minutes 

Monday, December 15, 2008

Room 1
5:00 P.M.-7:00 P.M.

Present:

Bill Butler, Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet, Larry Zaragoza, Deron Lovaas, Sally Kane
Staff: Joan Rohlfs

1.Call to Order, Adoption of Agenda

Chair Deron Lovaas opened the meeting at 5:25 pm. The minutes were approved.  The agenda was discussed. 
2.Staff Report of TAC, MWAQC, CCSC
Staff reported that MWAQC met on December 10 at the National Press Club. MWAQC approved the revised AQPAC bylaws. According to the bylaws, the Nominations Committee should announce its slate in January, thirty days before the February meeting. Member terms will be staggered randomly, by lot, according to the new bylaws.

The main issue at the TAC meeting on December 9 was EPA’s proposed designation of Montgomery County and Prince George’s County as nonattainment for the 2006 daily PM2.5 standard, and inclusion of these two counties with the Baltimore nonattainment area. EPA was on the phone with the TAC and answered many questions about the designation. TAC is accepting questions from members and will submit them to EPA. Questions are due by Tuesday, December 16. Bill Butler said EPA didn’t explain their reasons well. TAC was not convinced.

Sally Kane said the designation is not a good interim step if the CMSA is the future geographic area for ozone and other pollutants. There appears to be no scientific basis for designating the Baltimore area with Montgomery and Prince George’s Counties as nonattainment. Deron asked about PM2.5 transport. Dr. Zaragoza said PM2.5 transport goes just a s far as ozone. PM deposits and is soluble. Ozone reacts with other chemicals. PM is very mobile and travels long distances. 
3. Draft Letter Re PM2.5 Designation in MD
Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet attended the TAC meeting and drafted a proposed AQPAC comment letter for the purpose of discussion. Deron asked who joined with ALA on the comment letter to EPA. Sally Kane suggested discussing the draft comment letter with Alan Krupnick, Resources for the Future. Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet said she was trying to establish a compromise position in the letter, arguing for attainment.

Dr. Zaragoza proposed that MWAQC oppose EPA’s proposal to split Montgomery and Prince George’s Counties from the Washington nonattainment area. Deron asked how the change would affect conformity. Sally Kane suggested that EPA require comments from Virginia and the District. Dr. Zaragoza said the timing is bad for EPA’s action. If a state challenged the decision, the state would probably prevail. Deron said he couldn’t take a position until he sees the ALA comment letter. He suggested that conformity should be mentioned in AQPAC’s letter. He and Larry will review and revise the letter. Staff asked that the AQPAC comment letter be sent to MWAQC by January 14.

3. Applicants for Members
Staff provided a list of 4 people who have applied to AQPAC for membership. There was insufficient information from the Charles County person, so staff will request more information. Members asked staff to contact these people to see if they are still interested in AQPAC, tell them about the new bylaws and the new meeting time.
4. New Business

Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet said she did not vote in favor of changing the AQPAC meeting time to 6-8 pm starting in January. Julie, Deron and Sally Kane agreed that they wanted to change the meeting time to 5:30 pm- 7:30 pm.  Sally said the neighborhood is unsafe for women, so she would prefer an earlier time. Those present voted unanimously to change the meeting time from 5-7 pm to 5:30 -7:30 pm.

Deron and Sally asked staff to send out the membership application.
AQPAC 2009 Meeting Schedule
Jan 26, Feb. 23, Mar 16, April 20, May 18, June 15, July 20, Sept. 14, Oct. 19,

Nov. 16, Dec. 14.
Future Projects in 2009
Staff said there are no air quality deadlines next year. The CAIR vacatur is still unresolved. When it is resolved, work will be done to revise one or both SIPs to resubmit to EPA. Most of the work in 2009 will be about climate change and implementing the report’s recommendations.

Members expressed an interest in hearing more about the federal endangerment finding for greenhouse gases. They would also like to hear the states’ views. Members asked what the impact would be on the region if CAIR is finally vacated. Sally suggested inviting an energy law professor to talk, such as Lisa Huntesling, Georgetown University. Sally also said she works with Exponent, and energy science and environment consulting firm. They do modeling for adaptation and resource issues, such as how businesses make decisions in the future. Some of these subjects might be interesting topics for seminars or workshops.
5. Next Meeting and Adjourn

There being no further business, the Chair adjourned the meeting at 7:00 pm. The next meeting will be on January 26, 2009.
